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It finally happened. The nachas that I always heard my Mom(z’l) talk about—my 
grandchildren boldly and clearly sang the Four Questions. It was not only the fact that 
they carried on our traditions, but the joy in knowing that my children made sure that 
their children knew that Judaism was an important part of their lives and the fabric of 
who they are.   
 
Where did the years go? I remember being the youngest at Seders and now I was the 
leader of this ritual. When did I become knowledgeable enough to assume this 
important role, and was I doing it right? 
 
I am sure I am not alone in having these feelings. We all have experiences from our 
pasts that make us who were are today. Are we doing the right things in the right way? 
Are we afraid to admit that we don’t understand why we do certain things in traditional 

ways, even though we know we must do them? 
 
Nike has a slogan “Just Do It”. While it is a catchy phrase, it really sums up what we must do as Jews. There are plenty of 
reasons and /or excuses for us not to carry on our traditions, but as I like to say,  “ya gotta do what ya gotta do”. Our Clergy and 
Professionals are great resources to answer your questions of what we do, how we do and why we do. It is as simple as asking 
them to bring a greater clarity on our traditions so that we may pass them along to future generations. 
 
Our Synagogue has a proud past and an even more promising future. To ensure generational continuity, I have asked Seth Lubin 
and Aron Leibowich, both Past Presidents, to lead a Strategic Planning Committee. You will be hearing a lot about their 
activities in the coming months and I urge you to participate in this important initiative. L’Dor V’dor isn’t just a slogan for us – 
it is a moral imperative. 
 
I look forward to joining you in making our Kehillah stronger and more relevant. It is up to us all and we must never falter in our 
obligations to one another so that future generations have the joy in experiencing our traditions as we do today. 

 
Remember, YOU belong here!  
B’Shalom,  

Rich 

From the desk of Rich Cohen, 
B’nai Aviv President 





Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

1 
Pesach 2nd Day  
Services 9:15 am  
 
No Religious School  
 
Office Closed for 
Passover 
 

2 
Pesach 3rd Day 
 
Sisterhood  
Game Day   
1:00 pm 

3 
Pesach 4th Day 
 
No Religious School  

4 
Pesach 5th Day 
 
No Torah Talk 
 
USY Board Meeting 

5 
Pesach 6th Day 
 
No Hebrew High  
 

6 
Pesach 7th Day 
Services 9:15 am  
 
Office Closed for 
Passover 
 
Shabbat Eve  
Services  6:30 pm 
 
 
 

7 
Pesach 8th Day  
Services and  Yizkor  
9:15 am 
 
 
 

8 
Religious School 
9:00 am 
 
Chalutzim 11:30 am  
 
 
 

9 
Sisterhood  
Game Day   
1:00 pm 
 
Sisterhood Board 
Meeting 7:00 pm  
 
 

10 
Religious School  
4:30 pm  
 
 

Kadima  6:45 pm  
 

Executive Committee 
Meeting  
7:00 pm  
 

Self Defense Class at 
Premier Martial Arts 
7:30 pm 

11 

Torah Talk   12:00 pm  
 
Yom HaShoah  
Program  7:00 pm  

12 

Hebrew High  
6:30 pm  
 
 

13 
Shabbat Eve  
Services 6:30 pm  
 
Share Your Shabbat 
7:00 pm  
 
  

14 
Shabbat Services  
9:15 am 
 

Bob Grenitz’s 
Bar Mitzvah  
 

Shabbos Squad  
10:15 am 
 

ShabbatTOT Together 
11:00 am  
 

USY Sub Regional  
Spring Fling Overnight 
 

15 
Religious School  
9:00 am  
 

Alexa Margulies  
Bat Mitzvah 
 

Kadima Basketball 
Tournament  
11:30 am 
 

Zimriyah Concert 
2:30 pm  

16 
Sisterhood Game 
Day 1:00 pm  
 
Sisterhood Bingo 
Night 7:00 pm  

17 
Religious School  
4:30 pm  
 

Kadima  6:45 pm  
 
 

 

18 
Torah Talk  12:00 pm  
 

USY 6:00 pm 
 
HaAtzmaut  
Celebration  for  
Israel's 70th birthday 
7:00 pm  

19 
ECEC Yom 
HaAtzmaut  
Celebration 
 

Hebrew High  
6:30 pm 
 

 

20 
Shabbat Eve  
Services  
6:30 pm 
 
ECEC Tot Shabbat 
Dinner  6:00 pm  
 
 

21 

Shabbat Services  
9:15 am 
 
Bat  Mitzvah of  
Rebecca Beer 

22 
Religious School 
9:00 am  
 
Chalutzim 11:30 am  
 
 
 
 

23 
Sisterhood Game 
Day 1:00 pm  
 

24 
Religious School  
4:30 pm 
 
Kadima 6:30 pm  
 
 
 

 
 

25 
Business Networking 
8:15 am  
 
Torah Talk  
 
USY Board Meeting 
7:00 pm  
 
Board Meeting 
7:00 pm  

26 
Hebrew High  
6:30 pm 
 
 

27 
Shabbat Eve Services  
6:30 pm  
 
Birthday Shabbat 
 
 

28 
Shabbat Services   
9:15 am 
 
 

Bat Mitzvah of   
Sofie Gress 
 
Soven/Turner Baby 
Naming 
 

29 
Religious School  
9:00 am 
 
 

30 
Sisterhood Game 
Day 1:00 pm  
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B’nai Aviv is excited to ask everyone to Share Your Shabbat! 
 

 
Share Your Shabbat needs Hosts and Guests to be a successful. 

As a Host, Share Your Shabbat is an opportunity to invite B’nai Aviv members  
into your home for a Shabbat experience. 

As a Guest, the host family will contact you to extend an invitation to their  home. 
Shabbat dinner may begin immediately following Friday evening services (approximately 

7:15pm) or at a time that is arranged with your host.  All dinners are parve or dairy. 
 

To get started, we need you to register to host a Shabbat dinner or to be a guest.   
The Share Your Shabbat committee will match homes and guests based on your  
answers to the following questions.  We will attempt to match people with the  

same age kids, same age groups, etc. 
 

Please take a moment to fill out the attached questionnaire and return it to  
Autumn in the Synagogue office as soon as possible. 

OR 
You can answer the questions online by going to B’nai Aviv’s website  

at www.bnaiaviv.org, click on Social, scroll down and click on  
Share Your Shabbat. 

 
Share Your Shabbat is a great opportunity to meet other B’nai Aviv members  

and enjoy Shabbat together.  We have two dates on the calendar for us to  
Share Shabbat, March 9 and April 13.   

Let’s all gather and Share Your Shabbat! 
 

For questions, please contact the Share Your Shabbat committee at sharingshabbat@bnaiaviv.org. 
 

                                           Share Your Shabbat is formerly known as Guess Who’s Coming To Shabbat  

http://www.bnaiaviv.org/
mailto:sharingshabbat@bnaiaviv.org


B’nai Aviv is excited to ask everyone to Share Your Shabbat!  
Please register now to share in a Shabbat experience. 

 

Registering for Share Your Shabbat is easy –  choose one of these two options.  
1)  Go to B’nai Aviv’s website at www.bnaiaviv.org,  , click on Social, scroll down and click on Share Your 
Shabbat. Please answer the questions and hit submit. 
OR 
2)  Fill in this questionnaire and drop it off to the Synagogue’s office or mail it in. 
 

We hope you will join B’nai Aviv and Share Your Shabbat! 
 

Please print clearly: 
Please circle the date(s) you would like to host:     March 9          April 13  
 
Please circle the date(s) you would like to be a guest:      March 9         April 13  
 

Name(s):  _______________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Phone number:  _____________________________ Can you be contacted by text message?       Yes         No 
 
Email address: _______________________________Can you be contacted via email?         Yes         No 
 
List any children and their ages: ____________________________________________________________ 
 
As a host, do you have a Kosher home?               Yes         No 
 
As a guest, do you require a Kosher home?  Yes         No 
 
Please list any food allergies: _______________________________________________________________ 
 
As a host, do you have any pets?         No          Yes, we have ______________________________________ 
 
As a guest, do you have pet allergies?       No          Yes, allergic to ______________________________    
 
Other information you would like to share: _____________________________________________________ 
__________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Thank you for taking the time to answer these questions! 
Please drop this form off to the Synagogue’s office or mail it to   

B’nai Aviv   c/o Share Your Shabbat   1410 Indian Trace   Weston, FL 33326 
 

For questions, please contact the Share Your Shabbat committee at sharingshabbat@bnaiaviv.org. 
 

                                   Share Your Shabbat is formerly known as Guess Who’s Coming To Shabbat.                            

http://www.bnaiaviv.org/
mailto:sharingshabbat@bnaiaviv.org




B’nai Aviv was thrilled to welcome JTS speaker  
Rabbi Matthew Berkowitz for an insightful evening of 

discussion entitled ‘Critiquing Israel:  
Understanding the Boundaries of Civil Discourse.’  

 
Behind the scenes at the photo shoot for B’nai Aviv’s 

InWeston Magazine ad.  
Watch your mailbox for the finished copy!  





 
 
 
 

 
It’s hard to believe our 2017-2018 school year has only 2 months left.  I look 
back over the year with so many fond memories – Our first Shabbat of the 
school year, opening of our new playroom, our High Holiday activities and 
our Thanksgiving feast, just to name a few of our many fun-filled 
experiences.  
 

We are celebrating our next holiday of Passover. Passover is an exceptional 
annual holiday that is especially participatory for young children. The 
customs and rituals practiced in celebrating the holiday necessitate use of all 
of our senses. We hear the story of the Exodus from Egypt; we hear the 

repetitions of phrases and traditional songs and prayers; we see the symbols in our tasty food 
commemorating our ancestors' experience. The youngest child at the Seder table asks the four questions, 
the answers to which explain “why this night is different from all other nights?” 
 

I often ask myself the same question about our school “why is our ECEC preschool different from any 
other preschool?” The answer is quite simple! Our sense of family and community, our dedicated 
parents’ commitment to the school, staff and the children, our nurturing staff, great communication, our 
popular enrichment programs,  #1 voluntary pre-kindergarten scores, small class ratios and classrooms 
fully equipped with rich, learning materials and an equal balance of teachable moments and play. 
Playing is learning! 
 

We are very excited to be enrolling for the 2018/2019 school year. Registration is underway and our 
early bird tuition is going on now. You belong here!  

        B’Shalom, Mindy  

                                                                                

  From the desk of… 

Mindy Bernstein, ECEC Director  







From  t he desk  of  E l io t  Ti l l i nger … 
                            Religious School Director  

When you think of parent involvement, do you picture moms and dads 
volunteering in classrooms?  That's one way to help, but research has shown 
that supporting your child's education at home is even more important.  Here 
are conversation starters that will help you stay involved. 

"Tell me what you did in class today." 

Ask about what they are learning and how they are doing.  You could remark 
on the current holiday or Israel project, for instance. ("I'm pleased to see how 
much you know about our people's history!") 

"Tell me what your teacher did in class today." 

It's your child's place to do their classwork, but you play a role too.  Make sure they know what they're 
supposed to do by having them explain the assignments to you.   

"Describe a book event or musical activity you enjoyed today." 
This gives you an idea of what our children prefer to read. Encourage reading and listening skills by reading 
aloud, followed by them reading Hebrew aloud to you; this strengthens their retention of taught lessons.  
 
"Tell me about what you learned that you'd like to know more about." 

Use interests as jumping-off points for discussions.  If children love talking about our Jewish holidays, you can 
reinforce learned lessons by having them "teach" you about the meaning and observances of the holiday.  If 
they are fascinated by Tefillah (prayer), take them along to Shabbat service on Friday night or Saturday 
morning and further enlighten and enhance their comfort participating in services together; it's a wonderful and 
meaningful family bonding experience for all.  

The past weeks were wonderful with religious school students decorating Purim masks, making their own 
Megillah scrolls, bejeweled crowns, groggers and of course handmade hamantaschen (hopefully at least one 
made it home intact for parents to taste!). 
All students celebrated Passover by participating in Pesach Seders with genuinely set Seder tables and 
complete Haggadahs in a very realistic setting. These wonderful events create lifelong memories which will be 
fondly recalled each year as the holidays approach.  
Please be sure to join us as we celebrate Israel's 70th birthday party on Wednesday, April 18th from 6:00 to 
8:30 P.M. featuring a shuk, walking map of Israel, arts and crafts and Israeli dancing with music by Jammin' 
Express DJ group. (Sponsorships are still available-contact Autumn in the front office at (954) 384-8265). 
See you on campus! 

B’Shalom, Eliot 



Religious School model Seders 



 

 

 

 

 

 
Hi Everyone! 
 
What an amazing year we've had so far. There's still a couple of months left 
in the school year and we're still rockin’. In March, the 8th graders departed 
for Tampa for the annual 8th grader convention called Gesher. This was an 
absolutely amazing weekend. Many new friendships were made and 
everyone had a blast. 
 

In April, we will celebrating Yom Ha'atzmaut with a party that includes Israeli Dancing, Crafts, Food, and 
more. USY will be attending "In Jacob's Shoes" for a cool social action project cleaning gently used shoes 
in order to donate for those less fortunate. USY will also be attending their annual Regional Convention, 
this year in Orlando. Kadima will be having a Tastes of the World night and attending Laser Quest. 
Chalutzim will be going to Boomers and Laser Quest as well. 
 
Election applications for the 2018-2019 year are now available. Officer positions are open to B'nai Aviv 
members and we encourage your child to run for office if they wish. The deadline to submit an application 
is Wednesday, April 25th. 
 
For more information regarding any of our award winning youth programs, contact Todd Morchelies, 
Youth Director at Todd@bnaiaviv.org or visit our youth website at www.bausybees.com. 
 

B'Shalom, 

Todd Morchelies 
 

 

 

 
 

From the desk of Todd Morchelies                   
                                                  .... Youth Director 







 

March/April  B’nai Mitzvahs  

Becca Beer will be called to the Torah as a Bat Mitzvah on April 21, 2018. Becca is excited 
to celebrate this milestone with her family and friends and feels especially blessed to have her 
great-grandmother in attendance. Becca is a 7th grader at Falcon Cove where she works hard 
and spends her days making memories with her friends. Becca also cherishes the life-long 
friendships she has developed at B’nai Aviv and Camp Blue Star. Whether it’s hanging out at 
home with her family and her dog, Chip, or out and about with her friends, Becca is always 
ready for fun with a laugh and a smile! For her mitzvah project, Becca is doing her part to help 
out furry friends in need. While her project begins now, it is a commitment that will last  
forever. A special thanks to Rabbi Watstein, Cantor Bill, Sol Hettena, Todd Morchelies and the 
many special teachers, family and friends who have supported Becca’s Jewish journey. Mazel 
Tov, Becca Beer! 

Alexa Paige Margulies will be called to the Torah as a Bat Mitzvah on April 15, 2018. Lexi 
is sharing this special day with her parents, Jill and Mark Margulies, her brothers Jared and Noah, 
and grandparents, Nancy and Aaron Goldsmith and Judy and Jeffrey Margulies.  She will also be 
joined by her great grandma, Edythe Greenfield, and her aunts, uncles and cousins. Lexi is a 7th 
grade student at NSU’s University School.  Lexi enjoys spending her free time cheerleading for 
her school, playing Lacrosse, and hanging out with friends and family. To Lexi, becoming a Bat 
Mitzvah means being a responsible member of the Jewish community and carrying on family  
traditions. We are very proud of Lexi’s accomplishments and are looking forward to her future 
achievements.  We are especially thankful for the encouragement and support provided by  
Rabbi Watstein, Cantor Lieberman, and Sol Hettena.  It could not get done without all of 
you!  Mazal Tov Lexi! We love you very much!  

Noah Horwitz, son of Tracey and Brad Horwitz and Zach Horwitz, son of Jody 
& Brent Horwitz, were called to the Torah as a B’nai Mitzvah on March 17, 2018. 
Noah and Zach are first cousins and it was very special and meaningful that they shared 
this milestone together with their families. They celebrated with their siblings, Jacob and 
Chelsea, Grandparents Linda and Steve Horwitz and Lorraine and Arnie Rosen, and 
many aunts, uncles, cousins and friends from near and far. Noah and Zach are both 7th 
graders at Falcon Cove Middle School. Noah plays ice hockey and enjoys traveling with 
his team. Zach plays travel baseball and enjoys going to all sporting events, especially 
University of Miami football. For their Mitzvah project, called “Sunny Days Ahead”, 
Noah and Zach raised money and collected monetary donations to create over 40 “feel 
good” bag for breast cancer patients recovering from surgeries. The tote bag included a 
blanket, socks with an inspirational message on them, lip balm, candies, a water bottle 
and lotions. Noah and Zach delivered the bags to 2 local hospitals for them to be 

distributed to recovering patients. They hope to work with the American Cancer Society to continue providing these bags to 
patients in the future.  A special thank you to Rabbi Watstein, Cantor Bill and Sol Hettena for their dedication and guidance and for 
making Noah and Zach’s  B’nai Mitzvah incredibly special. 

Rachel Melody Becker was called to the Torah as a Bat Mitzvah on March 24, 
2018.  Rachel celebrated this milestone with her parents, Michele and Jason, grandparents Eileen 
and Maish Wise, Stanley Becker, and Elaine and Jack Chernikoff, uncles, aunts, cousins and 
friends from near and far.  Rachel is a 7th grader at Pine Crest School where she enjoys playing 
basketball and softball and participating in the student television station.  Rachel loves Kadima 
and being with her B'nai Aviv friends, many of whom she has known since ECEC.  For her 
mitzvah project, Rachel has been volunteering since last spring at Feeding South Florida, the 
leading hunger relief organization in South Florida, where she inspects, sorts and packs food for 
those in need.  A special thanks to Rabbi Watstein, Cantor Bill, Laurie Kandel, Todd Morchelies 
and the many amazing teachers who helped Rachel prepare for this day.  Mazel Tov Rachel!! 



 

One of the definitions of Sisterhood is "the solidarity of women based on shared 
conditions, experiences, or concerns."  I am proud to say that the Sisterhood of 
B’nai Aviv is just that.  We are a strong, vibrant, active group of women, who 
come together for the greater good of not only ourselves, but for our entire 
congregation.  Our past year of activities has been incredible, and have included 
events such as our comedy kickoff, speaker series, museum tour, painting party, 
progressive dinner, "Schmooze and Booze", Monday game days, a Passover recipe 

swap and of course our upcoming Bingo, plus many others.  We have had an extremely varied amount of 
programs and events to appeal to the diverse population of our synagogue.   
 
I would like to thank Frieda Caldes, Corinne Rosner and their committee for doing a fantastic job on our 
Passover Recipe Swap.  We had 50 women participate and each brought a delicious dish to share.  
Hopefully you all received a copy of the recipe book that Carol Brown and Dana Isbitts put together. This 
was a fun night and no one left hungry! 
 
Thank you to Rob Isbitts, Michele Schuh and Avi Nir for sponsoring the last of our 3 part speaker series- 
"Making Sense of Dollars and Cents".  The event was most informative and we all walked away much 
more knowledgeable.  
 
Monday, April 16th at 7:00 pm is our  final event of the year - BINGO being held at the synagogue!   
Please RSVP to sisterhood@bnaiaviv.org and let us know you are coming. 
 
If you haven't been able to make our events this year, I hope you consider getting involved next year.  If 
you would like to see some other kinds of programs, please join us Thursday, June 7th for our annual 
planning meeting.  The more involvement we have from our congregation, the better our programs.  
Dinner will be served so RSVPs are needed by May 30th!!!       

         B’Shalom,  
         Corinna Black-Kushner 

From the desk of…  

Corinna Black -Kushner, Sisterhood President 

YUM! Passover Recipe Exchange 3/15/18 





 
 
 

From the desk of… 
Mark Kleinman, Men’s Club President 

As our community continues to heal from the tragedy at Marjory 
Stoneman Douglas High School, we extend our heartfelt condolences 
to all of those affected. We have seen the resiliency of students, 
parents, brothers, sisters, friends and family members. Each and every 
one of them should know that our B'nai Aviv family is here for 
whatever they need.  
  

At times like this, it seems trivial to talk in detail about all the things 
we have planned, so I will simply say to look out for more information 

about our Passover at Marlins Park on April 3rd, our upcoming 3v3 basketball tournament, a 
Men's Health Program and Blood Drive. 
  

Wishing everyone a wonderful Passover. Chag Sameach! 

         B’Shalom,  
        Mark 

 





                                                                            

   

   

   

  

Be a Kiddush Sponsor   
We invite you to Sponsor our 

Weekly Shabbat Kiddush  
 Birthday?  Anniversary?   

Upcoming Wedding?  
 

Celebrate by being a co-sponsor  
of  our weekly Kiddush  
on Shabbat  morning. 

Please call the office for more 
 information or to reserve your 

date. 954-384-8265 

   

  
 
 
 

  JOIN US WEEKLY  
FOR SERVICES 

 
Friday  evening                          6:30 pm 
Saturday morning                      9:15 am 
Sunday morning                        9:00 am 

 
Daily Morning Minyan at B’nai Aviv  
Monday-Friday                          7:30 am 

 
Daily Minyan at Posnack JCC 

Monday-Thursday Evenings      7:30 pm 
Sunday Mornings                       8:30 am      

H A ZAK  Happe ning s . . .  
 

 

There will be no April Hazak meeting  

due to the Passover holiday.   

We wish our entire kehillah a very Happy Pesach. 

 

Our next event: 

Wednesday May 2
nd

 at 1:30 pm 

Bingo-no charge for cards-prizes 

We are honoring our retiring President, Riva Wohl,  
with many thanks for serving as Hazak's president  

since its inception in 2007. 
 

Refreshments will be served. 

Members and potential members are welcome. 

 







1  
Emmanuel Herzog 

Douglas  Sandler 
Derek Nirenberg 

Amy Sion 
Barbara Hunter 

Richard Klassman 
Scott Daub 
Iris Wolinsky 

Elana Bush 
 

2  
Lindsay Freer 

Arlene Bacharach 
Lara Cohen 

Mitchell Levy 
Benjamin Pierce 
Ralph Salm 

Steven Brenners 
Michelle Seidle 

Susan Kass 
 

3  
Jacob Birke 
Adam Herman 

Alex Cohen 
Pennie Goldmann 

 
4  

Tracey Horwitz 
Henry Bullock 
 

5  
Julie Steirn 

Samantha Roberts 
Arik Levy 

Brooke Behar 
Morgan Isbitts 

Evan Flechner 
Sam Schulman 
Howard  Steirn 

 
 

 
6  

Lori Kotlicky 
Muriel Sashin 

 
7  

Todd Schwartz 
Marla Gross 

Shirel Baumgartner 
Samantha Winder 

Jason Rosenberg 
 
8  

Warren Grossman 
Lily Kotlicky 

Sheldon Evans 
Brett Gorfinkel 

 
9  

Karen Borushok 
Jacquelyn Linevsky 
Frederick Herman 

Riva Wohl 
Ella Kole 

Jeff Rosenblatt 
 

10  
Michele  Lender 
Ben Rogoff 

Ian Gamberg 
Alyssa Salbe 

Rachel Daub 
Suzanne Blaut 

 
11  
Roman Skylar 

Stuart Lieberman 
Henry Glick 

 
12  

Bruce Weinberg 
Deborah Green 

Mona Jungermann 
Gary Fine 
Tony Kushnir 

13  
Nathan Avrunin 

Eileen Higer 
 

14  
Raquel Linevsky 

Barbara  Freeman 
Marc Leach 

Zach Finkelstein 
Kyra Samson 

Robert Comora 
Eliot Tillinger 

Nathaniel Selub 
 
15  

Stephen Horwitz 
Juli Pelegrin 

Martin Schwartz 
Lisa Zalis 

Joshua Skylar 
Neil Natkow 

 
16  
Saxxen Finger 

Robert Goldberg 
David Rosenberg 

Jack Fintz 
Ariel Darmony 

Scott Whiteman 
Ari Borenstein 
Danny Comer 

Larry Genet 
 

17  
Ben Schulman 

Galit Eskenazi 
David Shenassa 
Susan Cohen 

Niva Alboukrek 
Cobi Gardner 

Alexa Morchelies 
 

 
 

18  
Karen Zemel 
Lee Friedland 

 
19  

Bryce Daub 
Bertha Nesselroth 

Eric Finkelstein 
Lyle Shapiro 

Zeff Ross 
 

20  
Georgina Friend 

Leanna Kobrin 
Roberta Pakowitz 

Eli Racko 
Karen Rose 
 

21  
Liat Eskenazi 

Arielle Zadik 
Barbara Diamond 

Frieda Caldes 
Howard  Bush 

Eric Solomon 
Selig Golen 
Ilan Goldmann 

Karen Zall 
Cherie Lipsky 

 
22  

Mia Darmony 
Jeremy Cohen 
Benjamin Eiglarsh 

Charles Eiglarsh 
 

23  
Marion Golen 

Hy Vaupen 
Robert Soloff 
Daniel Greenberg 

 
 

 
24  

Felicia Smith 
 

25  
Andrew Brody 
Joseph Glick 

Charlee Gamberg 
Juliet Bell 

Maya Levinson 
 

26  
Doris Uncyk 

Shrin Rostamian 
 

27  
Susan Koenig 

Karen Birke 
Randall Califf 

Ari Paget 
 
28  

Adrian Nemet 
Robert Rothfield 

Ayden Kostzer 
Kathy Erskine 

Joseph Salamon 
 

29  
Francine Vaupen 
Jacob Egozi 

Joshua Friend 
 

30  
Lisa Synalovski 

Jessica Ramirez  
     del Villar 
Ingrid Fils Rakusin 

Matthew Sadek 
Arthur Jacowitz 

Robin Kaye 
Carly Rosner 

Galit Alboukrek 
Julie Rosner 



Call Us! Email Us!  
We rely on our synagogue members, their 
friends and families to let us know when 

someone is  
hospitalized, suffering any illness, etc.  

 
The clergy would also like to hear the 

good news, such as celebrating a birth, 
graduation, special anniversary or birth-

day, promotion, honor  
or any other simcha.  

 
 In order to better keep everyone  

informed, please share this information 
with us by calling the office  

at 954-384 - 8265 or  
email: melissa@bnaiaviv.org 

Thank you for your help! 

1  
Michael & Mindy Mund 
Isaac & Graciela Alboukrek 
 
3  
Mark & Adrian Nemet 
 
4  
Michael & Lauren Silver 
Robert & Stephanie Franco 
Adrian Giannini & Cindy Farache 
 
5  
John & Faith Greenfield 
 
8  
Nathan & Sandra Leder 
 
9  
Anthony & Suzanne Tavolacci 
 
11  
Martin & Elena Barasch 
 
15  
John & Sandi Flint 
Sylvan & Ruth Goldin 
 
16  
Joseph & Cherie Lipsky 

 
17  
Marc & Deborah Miller 
David Finger & Tara Eliel-Finger 
Danny & Shannon Tuaty 
 
22  
Howard & Nan Samson 
Barry & Leigh Schein 
 
25  
Gary & Tammie Bell 
 
27  
Robert & Debra Gluck 
 

28  
Stephen & Ena Rottblatt 
Michael & Jean Davenport 
 
29  
Daniel & Ellen Willis 
Harris Schley & Nicole Offenberg 
Jack & Sandra Heda 



“The Greatest Mitzvah is Tzedakah” 

Donations Received March 1, 2018 - March 29 , 2018 

 Cantor's Discretionary Fund 
 In Honor of: 
 

 Zachary's bar mitzvah 

 Jody & Brent Horwitz  

 Noah Horwitz on the occasion of his bar mitzvah 

 Tracey, Brad and Jacob Horwitz 
 

 

 ECEC Fund 
 In Memory of: 
 

 Janet Gerr, beloved mother of Mindy Bernstein 

 The Kotlicky & Alperstein Families 
 

 General Donation Fund 
 Happy Birthday to: 
 

 Robert Grenitz 

 Jack Miller 

 Joan Cohen 

 Judith Schwab and Jerry Linder 

 

 In Honor of: 
 

 Joan Cohen on the occasion of her birthday  

 Kitty and Jerry Meit 

 

 In Memory of: 
 

 Estelle Weiss, beloved grandmother of  

 Rabbi Adam Watstein 

 Bob & Sheila Grenitz 

 Brett & Amy Stern  

 Linda Ellen Deutsch 

 Merna & Bruce Gross and sons  

 Beverly Slawski, beloved sister of Judy Appel 

 Mitchell & Michelle Whiteman 

 

 With gratitude: 
 

 for my aliyah for my 83rd birthday 

 Jack Miller 
 

 Prayer Book Fund 
 In Memory of: 
 

 Estelle Weiss, beloved grandmother of  

 Rabbi Adam Watstein 

 Jerry & Myrna Hert 

 Rabbi's Discretionary Fund 
 In Honor of: 
 

 Zachary's bar mitzvah 

 Jody & Brent Horwitz  

 Noah Horwitz on the occasion of his bar mitzvah 

 Tracey, Brad and Jacob Horwitz 

In Memory of: 
 

 Estelle Weiss, beloved grandmother of  

 Rabbi Adam Watstein 

 Merna & Bruce Gross and sons 

 Samuel and Eva Mishkoff 

 

  

Yahrzeit Fund 
 In Memory of 
 

 Max Goldstein, beloved father 

 Anita Bullock  

 Richard Diamond, beloved husband 

 Barbara Diamond  

 Muriel Zeveloff, beloved mother 

 Barbara Eliel  

 Sam Klasner, beloved father 

 Bruce Klasner 

 Ruth Boxer, beloved mother 

 Cora Jackson 

 Seymour & Stella Friedman, beloved parents 

 Craig Friedman  

 Lillian Morris, beloved mother 

 David Morris  

 Lillian Henry, beloved mother 

 Edward Henry  

 Dorothy Brief, beloved mother 

 Eugene Brief 

 Millie Axel, beloved mother 

 Florence Koplo  

 Solomon Goldberg, beloved father 

 Francine Vaupen  

 Susan Davidson, beloved mother 

 Helene Cohen  

 Kenneth Charles Kass, beloved husband 

 Helene Kass  
(Continued on page 29) 



Donations Continued…. 

Important Notice! 
If you are NOT receiving the WEEKLY ENUZ   

from B’nai Aviv, please contact the Synagogue office.  
954-384-8265 or melissa@bnaiaviv.org 

You Can Have an Aliyah on Shabbat in  
honor of your birthday or anniversary!    

Although there  is usually a Bar or Bat Mitzvah each Shabbat, the first Aliyah is 
always reserved  for the congregation.  If you would like this Aliyah, please call 

the synagogue office two to three weeks prior to the requested date.  

 Lillian Sheskin, beloved mother 

 Ira Sheskin  
 Helen Silberberg, beloved grandmother 
     of Shirley and Robert Miller, beloved  

 brother of Jack Miller 
 Jack & Shirley Miller  

 Ruth Karsh, beloved mother 

 Jeffrey Karsh  

 Sonia Glick, beloved mother 

 Joseph Glick  

 Max Cohen, beloved father 

 Karl Cohen 

 Florence Rivkin, beloved mother 

 Lenore Reicher  

 Edil Gonzalez-Ortiz, beloved father 

 Lisa Goetz  

 Harry Stone, beloved father of Sandra  

 Louis Sundel, beloved father of Martin 
 Martin & Sandy Sundel  

  

 Ethel Kadish, beloved sister-in-law 

 Sophie Sashin, beloved mother-in-law 
 Muriel Sashin 

 Barbara Stein, beloved sister 

 Ruth Krameisen  

 Joan Markson, beloved sister 

 Nathan Mintz, beloved father 
 Ruth Krameisen  

 Sarah Alhadeff, beloved mother 

 Salvatore Alhadeff  

 Jack Tobias, beloved brother 

 Sandi Nirenberg 

 William Harris, beloved father 

 Stuart Harris 

 Arlene Mannes, beloved mother 

 Theda Feldman 
  

 Leo Feldman, beloved father 

 Susan Natkow 

(Continued from page 28) 



Professional Staff 

   Rabbi Adam Watstein 

   Cantor William C. Lieberman 

   Lynne Balaban, Executive Director 

   Eliot Tillinger, Education Director 

   Mindy Bernstein, ECEC Director 

   Todd Morchelies, Youth Director 

   Sol Hettena, Ritual Director 

   Glen Gillingham, Facilities Director 

    

Board of Directors 

   Nathan Avrunin 

   Benny Bejar 

   Chris Benson 

   Stanley Cohen 

      Howard Friedlander 

   Bruce Greenberg 

Heidi Klauber 

Dale Kotler 

Mark Kushner 

   Andy Lessem 

Arik Levy 

Bruce Levy  

   Karen Saster 

   Eric Schlossman  

     Stuart Sion 

   

Auxiliaries 

   Mark Kleinman, Men’s Club President 

   Corinna Black-Kushner, Sisterhood President 

   Riva Wohl, Hazak President 

   Ethan Lieberman, USY President 

   Allan E. Ross, FSA, Executive Director Emeritus 

 

 

Officers 

   Rich Cohen, President 

   Steve Kass, Executive V.P. 

Adam Cohen, Treasurer 

   Howard Samson, Secretary/Auxiliaries V.P 

   Kurt Wasser, Education V.P. 

   Leanna Blacher, ECEC V.P. 

   David Smith, Ritual V.P.  

   Scott Daub, Personnel V.P. 

   Jamie Cohen, Membership V.P. 

   Rosalyn Sanders, Youth V.P. 

Michael Cohen, Fundraising V.P. 

   Jonathan Andron, Communications/Technology V.P. 

         Aron Leibowich, Immediate Past President 

 

 
    
 
 
 
 
 

 

Synagogue Office Hours: 
Monday-Thursday 9:00 am - 5:00 pm 

Friday 9:00 am - 3:00 pm    

B’nai Aviv  
 The Conservative Synagogue of Southwest Broward 

1410 Indian Trace  ~ Weston FL 33326 

P 954-385-8265 ~ F 954-384-0352 ~ www.bnaiaviv.org 


